



## **LOLA meeting: September 9, 2023**

**Meeting called to order @ 8:58 am**

Officers Present: Paul Duran; Katie Brigham; Pat ten Haaf; Pam Bradfield; and Ryan Greenway

Officers Absent: Bruce Pickel; Dale Luhban; and Curt Johnson

Last month's minutes and the treasurer report were e-mailed to each officer. Paul asked if everyone read the minutes and treasurer's report. Pam moved to accept the minutes and seconded by Ryan.

### **TREASURER'S REPORT:**

Katie read the treasury report. A motion was made to accept the report by Ryan and seconded by Pam.

### **CLUBHOUSE ACTIVITIES REPORT:**

Paul started out by saying Pam did a great job cleaning the carpeting. The clubhouse will be used today by Dave Ingerham (Chop). The grass will need to be mowed before next weekend when we hold the Cornhole Tournament. Paul, Katie and Curt all have cornhole boxes. Katie has additional boards if needed. Katie says her facebook page has encouraged many people to attend and she expects a good crowd to show up.

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

The steps are still not installed. Ongoing delays have many of us concerned about getting this project completed. It is getting late in the year and we need the steps before the snow flies.

### **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

No further word about the fish stocking as Scott is not present at the meeting.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Since Steve and Patti are no longer on the board, the Newsletter must be maintained. The format is in publishing. Pam offered to take on the responsibility of working on the newsletter. Steve Powell has agreed to continue maintaining the website. Pam states it is not updated at this time. The last post was cancelling the fishing derby last winter. Katie checked the books and said we paid \$163.00 for 4 years to continue the website.

Pam stated that according to the bi-laws, we need an audit since Katie took over the treasurer's position. This will be looked into.



#### **ACTIVITIES:**

Cornhole tournament is scheduled for September 16. Katie will handle registration. Carter has an app to use. We have 50/50 tickets at the clubhouse. Paul states the banners will have to be hung out before noon. He will not be available until later in the day, for cleanup.

We will have hot dogs, chips and pop available for \$5.00. Katie will get the food from her suppliers. We have 9 Flo's gift cards to be given away, maybe after the 50/50 drawing.

October 14 is the next meeting. 5-6pm with Euchre party and chilli cook off at 6-9 pm.

December 9 meeting to discuss the calendar for 2024

#### **TOWNSHIP REPORT:**

No one attended. Pam stated she will attend the next meeting because she has an annoying neighbor that is shooting guns excessively.

**MOTION TO ADJOURN:** by Paul, seconded by Ryan, accepted at 9:29 am